THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO: Hardin County Board of Education 

FROM:  Nannette Johnston, Interim Superintendent

DATE:  March 15, 2007

SUBJECT:  Selection of Auditor for Fiscal Years 2007-2009
ISSUE 

The Hardin County Board of Education needs to select an auditor.
FACTS


An auditor is selected annually or for a period generally not to exceed three years for the purpose of auditing the accounts of the Board of Education and the schools.  The current audit firm has been employed for three years. Auditing is a professional service that does not have to be bid, but can be.  


Hardin County received three proposals for the required audit work for fiscal years 2007-2009.  Richardson, Pennington, & Skinner, PSC, of Louisville was approximately $2,500 less than the other two firms; however they did not produce an adequate proposal with all the information requested. Our current audit firm was consistent on their price quote for a three year period, opposed to the Lexington firm, Mountjoy & Bressler, who increased their quote each year. The current firm is located in Elizabethtown. The actual audit and the relationship with the audit firm should be viewed as a tool to improve the accounting procedures within the district.  This is an ongoing process and the audit firm is often called upon during the year for advice and training.  Although not required, there is an advantage to having a local auditing firm. With the quotes issued for a three year period remaining constant and comparable, it is recommended that the local firm of Stiles, Carter & Associates, PSC be hired for the annual audit. 

RECOMMENDATION


APPROVE STILES, CARTER, AND ASSOCIATES, PSC AS THE AUDITORS FOR THE HARDIN COUNTY SCHOOLS FOR FISCAL YEARS 2007-09.  

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY SCHOOLS EMPLOY STILES, CARTER, AND ASSOCIATES, PSC AS AUDITORS FOR FISCAL YEARS 2007-09 FOR A FEE NOT TO EXCEED $32,500 PER YEAR. 

